# 东城区 2019-2020 学年第二学期期末高一年级

# 英 语 试 卷

本试卷共 10 页,共 100 分。考试时长 100 分钟。考生务必将答案答在答题卡上,在试卷上作答无效。考试结束后,将本试卷和答题卡一并交回。

一、听力理解(共三节,15分)

第一节(共4小题;每小题1分,共4分)

听下面四段对话,每段对话后有一道小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听完每段对话后,你将有 10 秒钟的时间来回答有关小题和阅读下一小题。每段对话你将听一遍。

- 1. What music does the woman like best?
  - A. Jazz. B. Blues. C. Pop music.
- 2. Where is the woman from?
  - A. Italy. B. Britain. C. Australia.
- 3. What kind of person is Bill?
  - A. Generous. B. Brave. C. Outgoing.
- 4. What surprises the man about the computer?
- A. The colour. B. The weight. C. The apps.

第二节(共7小题;每小题1分,共7分)

听下面三段对话。每段对话后有几道小题,从每题所给的 A、B、C 三个选项中选出最佳选项。听每段对话前,你将有 5 秒钟的时间阅读每小题。听完后,每小题将给出 5 秒钟的作答时间。每段对话你将听两遍。

听第5段材料,回答第5题至第6题。

- 5. What are the speakers doing now?
  - A. They are going sightseeing.
  - B. They are singing and dancing.
  - C. They are watching a performance.

| 6. When is the Torch Festival celebrated?   |
|---|
| A. In April. B. In June. C. In July.  |
| 听第6段材料,回答第7题至第8题。   |
| 7. Where does the conversation probably take place?   |
| A. In a studio. B. In a library. C. In a bookstore.   |
| 8. What does the woman sometimes do at night?   |
| A. Watch the sky and stars.   |
| B. Talk with the man's uncle.   |
| C. Read the books by Hawking.   |
| 听第7段材料,回答第9题至第11题。  |
| 9. What is the woman raising money for?   |
| A. The "Pet Shelter".   |
| B. The charity website.   |
| C. The homeless people.   |
| <ul> <li>10. How will they collect more money?</li> <li>A. By selling cookies. B. By washing cars. C. By having a yard sale.</li> <li>11. What are they talking about?</li> <li>A. A school activity. B. A charity website. C. A club project.</li> </ul> |
| A. By selling cookies. B. By washing cars. C. By having a yard sale.  |
| 11. What are they talking about?  |
| A. A school activity. B. A charity website. C. A club project.  |
| 第三节(共4小题;每小题1分,共4分)   |
| 听下面一段独白,完成第 12 至 15 四道小题,每小题仅填写了一个词。听独白前,你将有 20 秒钟的时间阅读   |
| 试题, 听完后你将有 60 秒钟的作答时间。请将答案写在答题纸相应位置。这段独白你将听两遍。  |
| How the English people take holidays  |
|   |

| The high tourist season | During July and12                   |
|-------------------------|-------------------------------------|
| The most popular place  | The13                               |
| Accommodations          | * Food is cheap, but rooms are not. |

|                                  | * Few people            | houses for their                                | holidays.                                    |
|----------------------------------|-------------------------|---|--|
|                                  | * \( \( \)              | d 4h - h - 1: d : h                             | anding beauty article associated the         |
|                                  |                         | •   | arding house, which provides all             |
|                                  | meals or breakfast      | only.   | con  |
|                                  | * Dafrage to allowed    | the heliderstimes                               | 301  |
|                                  | * Refuse to change      | the nonday times.                               | 11.912                                       |
| Other information                | * Be ready to try _     | 15 places.                                      | www.gkac                                     |
|                                  | * Talk about how t      | hey spent their holiday                         | VS.  |
|                                  |                         |   |  |
| 二、完形填空(共 15 小题;阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,     | 从每题所给的 A、               |   | 中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该 <sup>I</sup>               |
| 涂黑。                              | OKA                     |   |  |
| 涂黑。                              | Durankanla              | :11::\(\O \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ \ | :  |
| NN.                              | Preschool g             | girl lifts old man's spir                       | its  |
| When Tara Wood brough            | t her daughter to a gro | cery store to buy the fo                        | our-year-old some birthday cupcakes, she     |
| had no idea that would be a life | e-changing <u>1</u> .   |   |  |
| As Tara pushed her dayah         | star Narah araund tha   | stara last month, sho                           | 2 an old man who was by himself.             |
| •                                |                         |   |  |
|                                  |                         |   | y today!" The man stopped and his            |
| `                                |                         |   | 3 "How old are you today?" the man           |
|                                  |                         |   | _4 of her with her new friend "Mr.           |
|                                  |                         |   | e been the of the story. But it was          |
| actually the beginning of a(n)   | 6 relationship.         |   | A NW.S                                       |
| Tara the picture                 | of her daughter and M   | r. Dan on Facebook. S                           | Someone who 8 him reached out to             |
|                                  |                         |   | lied in March and he had been9               |
|                                  |                         |   | that it was the first time they had seen Mr  |
| Dan 10 since the dea             | th of his wife. Knowing | ng that, Tara contacted                         | Mr. Dan, and ever since Norah and the        |
|                                  |                         | _   | vn me a depth of love, a depth that I didn't |
| know existed," Mr. Dan told th   |                         |   | 1  |
|                                  | 214.                    |   |  |
|                                  |                         | _   | of uninterrupted 12 Anxiety kep              |
|                                  |                         |   | said he now sleeps soundly. For Mr. Dan's    |
| 82nd birthday on October 20, t   | he mother and the day   | ighter brought balloons                         | s and presents—and, of course, cupcakes.     |
| Mr. Dan will also spend a day    | around Thanksgiving     | with Norah and her far                          | mily. "If you don't take the time to         |
| people, you will r               | iever know how you c    | an15 impac                                      | t a life," Tara Wood said.                   |
| 1. A. question B.                | idea                    | C. experience                                   | D. promise                                   |
| 2. A.passed 高考在线官形微              | stopped比京高考资讯           | (O) welcomedao),                                | 获取 <b>更多noce的</b> 料及排名分析信息                   |

| 3. A. calm     | B. unpleasant | C. rude        | D. friendly                   |
|----------------|---------------|----------------|-------------------------------|
| 4. A. look     | B. picture    | C. seat        | D. message                    |
| 5. A. end      | B. clue       | C. scene       | D. truth                      |
| 6. A. poor     | B. special    | C. ordinary    | D. truth D. strange D. posted |
| 7. A. took     | B. drew       | C. sold        | D. posted                     |
| 8. A. followed | B. confused   | C. recognized  | D. cured                      |
| 9. A. escaping | B. benefiting | C. suffering   | D. learning                   |
| 10. A. talk    | B. smile      | C. walk        | D. eat                        |
| 11. A. plan    | B. skill      | C. knowledge   | D. friendship                 |
| 12. A. sleep   | B. chat       | C. meal        | D. view                       |
| 13. A. found   | B. made       | C. watched     | D. regarded                   |
| 14. A. notice  | B. award      | C. rescue      | D. attract                    |
| 15. A. legally | B. suitably   | C. responsibly | D. positively                 |
|                |               |                |                               |

#### 三、阅读理解(共两节,30分)

第一节(共11小题;每小题2分,共22分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

#### Rave-on!

How about learning new skills on the guitar, drums and keyboard by video? Follow the touch-screen instructions to find lessons on each instrument, or search for a song to practice playing along to. Try our Professional Selection, with video clips of band members who will explain the techniques that make their recordings so individual.

#### Show-in-a-day!

Be a star singer or dancer for the day in a one-time-only special performance! Experts in international music and dance styles will train you, and costumes provided for the performance help create a really special, individual show. Get your friends and family to come and see you perform, as no videoing or photography is allowed.

#### ArchivedImages

Want to find out about a new band, or just want more information about an old favourite? Visit our collection to find out facts and figures, or see the actual possessions of famous bands and musicians you are interested in. You can 关注北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

actually get to touch things worn on stage at major rock and pop events, and there are plenty of other concert souvenirs.

#### Rhythm-studio

Get your body moving in the studio and learn to move to rhythms and sounds from the past to now, including Soul and Disco. Learn your steps from our professional onscreen dance instructor, then watch your performance and become the star in your own video recording which you can take away!

16. James likes collecting information about his favourite bands, which will he choose?

A. Rave-on!

B. Show-in-a-day!

C. ArchivedImages.

- D. Rhythm-studio.
- 17. In what way is Rhythm-studio different from Show-in-a-day?
  - A. Rhythm-studio offers free gifts from musicians.
  - B. Rhythm-studio has experts to teach face to face.
  - C. Rhythm-studio allows people to bring videos home.
  - D. Rhythm-studio gets family members to enjoy the shows.
- 18. Where can you most probably read the above information?

A. In a newspaper.

B. In a report.

C. In a science magazine.

D. In a travel brochure.

В

Dear Sir,

I am writing in reply to your article about homelessness in Ledchester as it raises questions about whether or how we should give money to charity.

There are now so many chances to give to charity in the UK these days that it can be difficult to know what is best to do. As your article said, if you go shopping in Ledchester city centre, there will be many chances to give money to charity, or to homeless people who look poor, tired and cold, but the solution is not as easy as you seem to think. Can I be sure that the person won't spend the money on alcohol(酒) or drugs? You seem to have forgotten the research which showed that 9 out of 10 people begging on the street spend the money they are given on alcohol and drugs. Also, can I be sure that the person isn't one of those "professional beggars" who simply pretend to be homeless and poor?

I think a more effective way to give money is to buy things in one of the many charity shops in Ledchester such as the Oxfam shop. This isn't really charity as you are buying something, but you know the money is going to a good cause:北京高考在线官方微信:北京高考资讯(ID:bj-gaokao), 获取更多试题资料及排名分析信息。

In recent years, as we all know, there have been a lot of big events organized to raise money for charity. Many will remember "Live Aid". Lots of famous bands got together to hold a concert and make a record with all the money going to Ethiopia because of the food shortages there. The BBC also has a "Children in Need" day every year. In one sense you could say that these events are very successful as they raise a lot of money. However, I don't believe that these events solve the real problems. In my view, these events just allow people to feel good about themselves for a day and then forget about charity and problems in the developing world for the rest of the year. My wife and I decided to support a child. We give a certain amount of money every month and this goes to pay for the education of a girl in Ethiopia. I would encourage your readers to support a child too. We don't know if it is the best way to help, but at least it is something.

Yours faithfully,

Tom Blinson

|    |  |  | Т |
|----|--|--|---|
| 19 | From Paragraph 2, we know that                         |  |   |
|    | A. big charity events can solve many problems          |  |   |
|    | B. there are so many homeless people in the UK         |  |   |
|    | C. beggars are pretending to be homeless and poor      | :  |   |
|    | D. money given to beggars may not be spent wisel       | y  |   |
| 20 | . According to the writer, which can be a good choice  | ce to help?  |   |
|    | A. To help organize charity events.                    | B. To buy things in a charity shop.  | 1 |
|    | C. To give money to homeless people.                   | D. To cover the full cost of a poor kid.                                       | 1 |
| 21 | According to the passage, what's the writer's attitude | D. To cover the full cost of a poor kid.  ude to money-raising charity events? |   |
|    | A. Positive.   | B. Objective.  |   |
|    | C. Unconcerned.  | D. Negative.   |   |
| 22 | . The author wrote the letter mainly to                |  |   |
|    | A. present facts                                       | B. give advice   |   |
|    | C. explain an idea                                     | D. offer encouragement   |   |

Do you think alien beings exist somewhere in the universe? It seems like Mars our closest neighbor, has inspired the most science fiction as the place where aliens are most likely to come from. Recent Mars probes (探測) have shown us that there is no life on that planet—at least not now. But that does not mean that life does not exist

C

elsewhere—after all, the universe is really big. A lot of scientific research is going on in the search for "extraterrestrial life".

Think about it—why should the seven billion people on this little planet be the only living beings in the universe? It would, in fact, seem logical that this is not the case. So scientific research in this matter is based around the idea of finding other planets that have environments that can support life —environments similar to the Earth. The search is on for the evidence of the existence, or earlier existence of life: from very wise beings to simple organisms (有机物).

So far, there have been a number of theories as to which planetary bodies may have an atmosphere that can support such life and therefore deserve closer attention. As for places within our own Milky Way Galaxy, it has been assumed over the decades that Mars and Venus, as well as some of the moons of Jupiter and Saturn, may have been hosts for life. Now, as technologies have improved and we can obtain measurements of the composition of the atmosphere on extra-solar planets, the chances of finding "alien" life forms are increasing.

There has been a theory that some of the planets in the habitable zone of the red dwarf star Gliese 581 may be able to support life. In 2007, scientists discovered exoplanet Gliese 581c—and felt that its atmosphere was most suitable for supporting life. But further research revealed that it would not. Now, attention has been turned to Gliese 581d, at the outer edge of the star's habitable zone. The main standards for deciding whether a planetary body can be life-supporting are atmospheric conditions which allow the existence of water. Gliese 581 is about 20. 4 light years away from the Earth, so even if life does exist there, the distance would mean that communication would be unlikely.

Having said this—who says alien life forms (if they exist) need water?

- 23. What does the underlined part in Paragraph 1 mean?
  - A. Life existing outside of the Earth.
  - B. The evidence of the existence of life.
  - C. Other faraway planets in the universe.
  - D. Creatures known from science fictions.
- 24. What makes it possible for people to find "alien beings"?
  - A. Modern scientific theories.

- B. Atmospheric conditions.
- C. Environments similar to the Earth
- D. Advanced technologies.
- 25. From the passage, we know that . .
  - A. the atmosphere of Gliese 581c was most suitable for life
  - B. it is not certain whether alien life forms need water or not
  - C. the 7 billion people on the Earth are the only beings in the universe
  - D. the distance of 20. 4 light years makes it impossible to find life on Gliese 581d

- 26. Which of the following is the best title for the passage?
  - A. Do Aliens Exist?

- B. Is Mars Suitable for Life?
- C. Are Alien Life Forms Various?
- Www.9kaozx.col D. Can We Communicate with Aliens?

#### 第二节(共4小题;每小题2分,共8分)

阅读下面短文并按要求完成阅读任务。请将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。

Most cultures have a festival of light. Each culture celebrates this festival in a different way. There is one thing that is the same, however, and this is the wish for peace and happiness in the world.

The Jewish Festival of Light is called Hanukkah. Hanukkah usually takes place in December. The story of why Hanukkah is celebrated is very old. It is told that a very long time ago, Jewish people called the Macabees were at war with a country called Syria. On the day that the Macabees won the war, they cleaned up their holy place, which is called a temple, because the Syrian people had been living there. They wanted to light their holy lamps to say thank you for the end of the war, but found only a very small amount of oil left over to do that. The Macabees lit the lamps anyway, thinking that they would soon go out. The lamps kept burning for eight days! The Jewish people celebrate Hanukkah every year by lighting a candlestick that has eight candleholders. Every night a new candle is lit so that on the eighth night, all eight candles stand together. Presents are given at this time and money is given to the poor.

Lanterns are another form of light. In China, lanterns are famous works of art. The Lantern Festival goes back more than 2,000 years to the Qin Dynasty. It takes place on the 15th day of the Chinese New Year, bringing the New Year season to a close. During the festival, parks become a sea of lanterns. Sometimes streets are blocked off and lanterns are put down on each side to make a hallway of lanterns. People also hang lanterns in their gardens, outside their houses or on boats. The lanterns are made in many shapes, sizes and colours. They are usually made from silk, paper and plastic. Some are even made from ice. It is believed that these lanterns will guide visitors and the spirits of ancestors to the celebrations. The Lantern Festival is a time for families, young and old to spend together. Every New Year the wish is the same—peace and happiness to all.

- 27. What's the same with the festivals of light in different cultures? (不超过 11 个单词)
- 28. Why do the Jewish light a new candle every night during the festival? (不超过 12 个单词)
- 29. What festival brings an end to the new year season? (不超过 5 个单词)
- 30. What is the purpose of this article? (不超过 8 个单词)
- 四、语法填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)

A

阅读下列短文,根据短文内容填空。在未给提示词的空白处仅填写1个适当的单词,在给出提示词的空白处用 括号内所给词的正确形式填空,并将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。

| In 2009, Whitacre received a video of a girl who was singing one of his works. Inspired, he asked his fans                |
|---|
| (make) videos, which he then joined together into one performance. His first virtual choir, "Lux Aurumque"                |
| had 185 singers 12 different countries. It has received millions of views on the Internet. Since then, the                |
| virtual choir 33 (become) a worldwide phenomenon.  B  |
|   |
| B   |
| 阅读下列短文,根据短文内容填空。在未给提示词的空白处仅填写1个适当的单词,在给出提示词的空白处用  |
| 括号内所给词的正确形式填空,并将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。   |
| My hotel is near downtown, in the Mission District, one of the34 (old) parts of the city. Many of the                     |
| people living here are from Mexico or Central America. This district used to be a poor area of town,35 is now             |
| a centre for art, music, and food. In fact, an art movement called the "Mission School" started here. It is influenced by |
| graffiti art and comic art. I walked around 36 (look) at the street art for a few hours.                                  |
| C   |
| ak in gka   |
| 阅读下列短文,根据短文内容填空。在未给提示词的空白处仅填写1个适当的单词,在给出提示词的空白处用  |
| 括号内所 <mark>给词</mark> 的正确形式填空,并将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。  |
|   |
| (study) the history of the UK will make your visit much more enjoyable. The capital city London is a                      |
| great place to start, as it is an ancient port city38 has a history dating all the way back to Roman times. There         |
| are countless historic39 (site) to explore, and lots of museums with ancient relics from all over the UK. If you          |
| keep your eyes open, you will be40 (surprise) to find that you can see both its past and its present.                     |
| 五、选词填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)  |
| 五、选词填空(共 10 小题;每小题 1 分,共 10 分) A 请用方框中单词或短语完成句子,并将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。   |
| 请用方框中单词或短语完成句子,并将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。  |
| decorate nearby search fall in love   |
| earn a living   |
|   |
| 41. I with classical music and it enables me to relax.  |
| 42. To, people opened up shops and restaurants in Chinatown.  |
| 43. A engine is a tool that helps you find what you're looking for.   |
| 44. Then, the country of Wales was joined to the Kingdom of England.  |
| 45. In Europe, people churches with flowers and fruits during the harvest festival.                                       |

B

| origin energy distant update   |
|--|
| vary   |
| 46. Music can help you go through periods.                             |
| 47. The Internet can remove the that usually exists between people.    |
| 48. We can get the most information from large databases.              |
| 49. I prefer your plan to this one.                                    |
| 50. The and positive young people tend to show interest in their work. |
| 六、书面表达(20分)  |
| 51.假设你是红星中学高一学生李华,你的英国笔友 Jim 要来北京学习和生活,他给你发来邮件,希望你能推                   |
| 荐一个生活中常用的 APP。请给他回邮件,内容包括:   |
| 1. 该 APP 的名称;  |
| 2. 其主要功能(至少两个)以及给你的学习或生活带来的便利。   |
| 注意:  |
| 1. 词数不少于 50;   |
| 2. 开头和结尾已给出,不计入总词数。  |
| Dear Jim,  |
| MWW  |
|  |
|  |
| Yours,   |
| Li Hua   |
| A Kaozi  |
| Li Hua   |
|  |
|  |

# 参考答案

### 二、完形填空(共15小题;每小题1分,共15分)

阅读下面短文,掌握其大意,从每题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中,选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

【答案】1. C 2. A 3. D 4. B 5. A 6. B 7. D 8. C 9. C 10. B 11. D 12. A 13. B 14. A 15. D

#### 【解析】

#### 【分析】

本文是一篇记叙文,讲述了4岁的小女孩诺拉用爱温暖了82岁的孤身老人丹·彼得森,让他摆脱了抑郁和焦虑之苦。

#### 【1题详解】

考查名词词义辨析。句意: 当塔拉·伍德带着四岁的女儿去杂货店给她买生日蛋糕时,她不知道这将是一次改变人生的经历。A. question 问题; B. idea 想法; C. experience 经历; D. promise 承诺。根据下文讲述的诺拉与82岁的老人丹·彼得森结为朋友并用爱温暖他、让他摆脱了抑郁和焦虑之苦这件事可知此处指"经历",故 C 项正确。

#### 【2题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意:上个月,当塔拉推着女儿诺拉逛商店时,她们从一个孤身老人身边经过。A. passed 经过; B. stopped 拦下; C. welcomed 欢迎; D. shocked 使震惊。根据空后的"an old man who was by himself" 及诺拉与这位老人对话的情节可知,逛商店时,她们从一个孤身老人身边经过,故 A 项正确。

#### 【3题详解】

考查形容词词义辨析。句意:那人停了下来,表情从冷淡严肃变为热情友好。A. calm 冷静的; B. unpleasant不高兴的; C. rude 粗鲁的; D. friendly 友好的。根据空前的"warm"可知此处指"热情友好",故 D 项正确。

#### 【4题详解】

考查名词词义辨析。句意: 诺拉让妈妈给她和 82 岁的新朋友丹·彼得森拍一张合影。A. look 看; B. picture 照片; C. seat 座位; D. message 信息。根据下文中的"the picture of her daughter and Mr. Dan"可知,诺拉让妈妈给她和丹·彼得森拍一张合影,take a photo of 表示"给……拍一张照片",故 B 项正确。

#### 【5 题详解】

考查名词词义辨析。句意: 你可能以为故事就这样结束了,但这实际上是一种特殊关系的开始。A. end 结束; B. clue 线索; C. scene 场景; D. truth 真相。根据空后的"But it was actually the beginning of a(n) \_ (aoZX.com relationship."可知此处是说你可能以为故事就这样结束了,故A项正确。

#### 【6题详解】

考查形容词词义辨析。句意同上。A. poor 贫穷的; B. special 特殊的; C. ordinary 普通的; D. strange 奇怪的。 根据下文所说的"诺拉和 82 岁的丹建立了一种不同于其他人的友谊"可知,他们之间是一种特殊的关系,故 B 项正确。

#### 【7题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意: 塔拉把女儿和丹·彼得森的合影发到了脸书上。A. took 拿; B. drew 画; C. sold 卖; D. posted 发帖。根据空后的"the picture of her daughter and Mr. Dan on Facebook."可知,塔拉把诺拉和丹·彼得森 的合影发到了脸书上, 故 D 项正确。 NWW.9

#### 【8题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意:一个认出了丹·彼得森的人向她提供了丹·彼得森的联系方式。A. followed 跟随; B. confused 使困惑; C. recognized 认出; D. cured 治愈。空后说这个人向塔拉提供了丹·彼得森的联系方式,这说 明他认出了照片中的丹·彼得森,故C项正确。

#### 【9题详解】

考查动词短语辨析。句意:原来,丹·彼得森的妻子于今年3月去世,此后他一直饱受抑郁和焦虑之苦。A. escaping from 从……中逃离; B. benefiting from 从……中受益; C. suffering from 患有……、受……之苦; D. learning from 向……学习。根据空前的"Mr. Dan's wife died"及空后的"depression and anxiety"可知,妻子的死让丹·彼得森饱 受抑郁和焦虑之苦,故 C 项正确。

#### 【10 题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意:这个人告诉塔拉,这是丹的妻子去世后,他们第一次看到他的脸上露出了笑容。A. talk 说话; B. smile 微笑; C. walk 走路; D. eat 吃饭。空前一句说丹的妻子去世后他一直饱受抑郁症和焦虑之 苦,应该是很少笑,因此这是别人第一次看到他的脸上露出了笑容,故 B 项正确。

#### 【11 题详解】

考查名词词义辨析。句意: 塔拉联系了丹,自此诺拉和 82 岁的丹建立了一种不同于其他人的友谊。A. plan 计 划; B. skill 技能; C. knowledge 知识; D. friendship 友谊。根据上文中的"her new friend"及下文诺拉给丹送去 了生日礼物的情节可知, 诺拉和丹建立起了友谊, 故 D 项正确。

#### 【12 题详解】

考查名词词义辨析。句意: 丹告诉塔拉,在见到诺拉之前,他没有睡过一晚整觉。A. sleep 睡眠; B. chat 聊天; C. meal 膳食; D. view 观察。空后一句说焦虑使丹终日睡不着,坐立不安,因此他没有睡过一晚整觉,故 A 项 正确。

#### 【13 题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意:焦虑使他终日睡不着,坐立不安。A. found 发现;B. made 使、让;C. watched 看;D. regarded 看待。根据空前的"Anxiety kept him up at all hours"可知,焦虑使他终日睡不着,坐立不安,故 B 项 正确。

#### 【14 题详解】

考查动词词义辨析。句意:如果你不花时间去注意别人,你就永远不知道你如何能对生活产生积极的影响。A. notice 注意; B. award 奖励、授予; C. rescue 援救; D. attract 吸引。根据上文情节可知,当塔拉推着女儿诺拉 逛商店时,诺拉注意到了一个孤身老人并主动和他说话,因此此处指"注意别人",故 A 项正确。

#### 【15 题详解】

考查副词词义辨析。句意同上。A. legally 合法地; B. suitably 适当地; C. responsibly 负责地; D. positively 积极地。根据全文内容可知,诺拉用爱温暖了82岁的孤身老人丹·彼得森,让他摆脱了抑郁和焦虑之苦,这说明诺拉对他产生了积极的影响,故 D 项正确。

【点睛】本篇第 14 空 C 项 rescue 的干扰性较大,有些同学认为塔拉帮助 82 岁的丹·彼得森而误选此项,但根据上文中的"As Tara pushed her daughter Norah around the store last month, she \_\_\_2\_\_ an old man who was by himself. The old man looked cold, until Norah shouted to him, "Hi! It's my birthday today!""可知,当塔拉推着女儿诺拉逛商店时,诺拉注意到了一个孤身老人并主动和他说话,这说明诺拉留意身边的人,因此此处指"注意别人",即:如果你不花时间去注意别人,你就永远不知道你如何能对生活产生积极的影响,故 A 项(notice)正确。

三、阅读理解(共两节,30分)

第一节(共11小题;每小题2分,共22分)

阅读下列短文,从每题所给的A、B、C、D四个选项中选出最佳选项,并在答题卡上将该项涂黑。

A

【答案】16. C 17. C 18. A

#### 【解析】

本文为一篇应用文,主要介绍了四个可以学习音乐和舞蹈的地方。

细节理解题。根据 ArchivedImages 标题下第一句 Want to find out about a new band, or just want more information about an old favourite?(想了解一个新乐队,还是只想了解一个旧乐队的更多信息?)可知在 ArchivedImages 这里 可以给大家提供许多关于乐队的信息。故此题选C。

#### 【17 题详解】

推理判断题。根据 Show-in-a-day!下最后一句 Get your friends and family to come and see you perform, as no videoing or photography is allowed(请你的朋友和家人来看你的表演,因为不允许录像或摄影)可知 Show-in-a-day! 这个地方是不提供视频录像的。然后根据 Rhythm-studio 最后一句 Learn your steps from our professional onscreen dance instructor, then watch your performance and become the star in your own video recording which you can take away!(从我们专业的屏幕舞蹈教练那里学习你的舞步,然后观看你的表演,成为你自己的录像中的明星,并且 你可以带走自己的录像)可知 Rhythm-studio 是允许拍照和录像,还能带走录像。所以我们推断出 Rhythm-studio 与 Show-in-a-day!的不同之处就是在于可以录像,并且可以带走录像。所以 C 项 Rhythm-studio allows people to bring videos home(Rhythm-studio 允许人们带自己的录像回家)满足推断。故此题选 C。 NWW.9

#### 【18 题详解】

推理判断题。根据本文大意我们可以知道,这篇文章主要介绍了四个可以学习音乐和舞蹈的地方。由此我们可 以推断出是在给这四个地方做宣传,所以 A 项 In a newspaper(在一份报纸中)满足题意。故此题选 A。

В

【答案】19. D 20. B 21. D 22. B

#### 【解析】

这是一篇应用文。文章中作者向对方就关于 Ledchester 无家可归的人的文章做出回复,作者认为英国施舍给无 家可归的人的钱并没有很明智地被消费,十分之九的人会把拿到的钱花在酒精和毒品上。作者认为更有效的捐 钱方式是去慈善商店买东西,作者还认为慈善活动根本不能真正解决问题,只是为了让人们在这一天自我感觉 良好,所以作者鼓励其他人也应当去认养一个孩子来抚养,这样至少是有意义的。

#### 【19 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第二段中 You seem to have forgotten the research which showed that 9 out of 10 people begging on the street spend the money they are given on alcohol and drugs.可知你似乎忘记了一项研究,该研究显示,在街 上乞讨的人中,十分之九的人会把拿到的钱花在酒精和毒品上。由此可推知,给乞丐的钱可能花得不明智。故 选 D。

#### 【20 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第三段 I think a more effective way to give money is to buy things in one of the many charity shops in Ledchester such as the Oxfam shop. This isn't really charity as you are buying something, but you know the money il going to argoo arcause. 何知我诉为更有效的捐钱方式是去 Ledchestex 便慈善祝赔实东西排出的Oxfan 高 店。这并不是真正的慈善,因为你是在买东西,但你知道这些钱会用于慈善事业。由此可知,作者认为去慈善商店买东西是一个帮助他人的好选择。故选 B。

#### 【21 题详解】

推理判断题。根据最后一段中 However, I don't believe that these events solve the real problems. In my view, these events just allow people to feel good about themselves for a day and then forget about charity and problems in the developing world for the rest of the year.可知然而,我不认为这些事件解决了真正的问题。在我看来,这些活动只是让人们在这一天自我感觉良好,然后在接下来的日子里忘记慈善和发展中国家的问题。由此可推知,作者并不赞成慈善活动。故选 D。

#### 【22 题详解】

推理判断题。根据第一段 I am writing in reply to your article about homelessness in Ledchester as it raises questions about whether or how we should give money to charity.可知我写这封信是为了回复你那篇关于 Ledchester 无家可归的人的文章,因为它提出了我们是否应该或如何将钱捐给慈善机构的问题。结合文章中作者向对方就关于 Ledchester 无家可归的人的文章做出回复,作者认为英国施舍给无家可归的人的钱并没有很明智地被消费,十分之九的人会把拿到的钱花在酒精和毒品上。作者认为更有效的捐钱方式是去慈善商店买东西,作者还认为慈善活动根本不能真正解决问题,只是为了让人们在这一天自我感觉良好,所以作者鼓励其他人也应当去认养一个孩子来抚养,这样至少是有意义的。由此可推知,文章主要是为了回复"是否应该或如何将钱捐给慈善机构"的问题,故作者写这封信主要是为了提出自己对这一问题的一些建议。故选 B。

C

#### 【答案】23. A 24. D 25. B 26. A

#### 【解析】

本文是说明文。文章讲述了科学家们在不断寻找和探索外星球上是否有<mark>类似于</mark>地球的环境,可以支持生命的存在。

#### 【23 题详解】

词句猜测题。在第一段中提到"Recent Mars probes (探测) have shown us that there is no life on that planet—at least not now. But that does not mean that life does not exist elsewhere(尽管火星探测器显示火星上没有生命,至少现在没有,但这并不意味着其他地方没有生命的存在。)"由此知,划线词所在的句子意思为"许多科学研究还在继续寻找其他星球上有没有生命"。由此可以猜测 extraterrestrial life 意思为"存在于地球之外的生命"。故选 A项。

#### 【24 题详解】

细节理解题。根据第三段中"as technologies have improved and we can obtain measurements of the composition of the atmosphere on extra-solar planets, the chances of finding "alien" life forms are increasing. (随着科技的进步, 我 们可以测量太阳系外行星的大气成分,那么发现"外星"生命形式的可能性正在增加。)"可知,科学技术的进 w.gkaozx. 步让人们发现"外星人"成为可能。故选 D 项。

#### 【25 题详解】

细节理解题。根据文章最后一段中"Having said this—who says alien life forms (if they exist) need water?(话虽如 此,谁说外星生物(如果它们存在的话)需要水?)"可知,作者对"外星生命是否一定需要有水才能存在"提出疑 问,也就是说外星生命是否需要水还不确定。故选 B 项。

#### 【26 题详解】

主旨大意题。文章首句提出问题"Do you think alien beings exist somewhere in the universe?"; 文章第三段首句提 到"there have been a number of theories as to which planetary bodies may have an atmosphere that can support such life. (关于哪些行星体可能有能够支持生命的大气,已经有了许多理论。)",第四段首句提到"There has been a theory that some of the planets in the habitable zone of the red dwarf star Gliese 581 may be able to support life. (有一 种理论认为,红矮星 Gliese 581 的宜居带中的一些行星可能适合生命存在。)"文章是讲述科学家们对哪些星 体可能有生命的存在的不断探索。因此文章标题应为"外星人存在吗"。故选 A 项。

#### 第二节(共4小题;每小题2分,共8分)

阅读下面短文并按要求完成阅读任务。请将答案书写在答题纸相应位置。

【答案】27. The wish for peace and happiness in the world

- 28. To ensure all eight candles stand together on the eighth night
- 29. The Lantern Festival
- 30. To introduce festivals of light from two cultures

#### 【解析】

这是一篇记叙文。许多文化中都有庆祝光明的节日,文章中介绍了犹太人的光明节和中国的元宵节。

#### 【27 题详解】

根据第一段最后一句"There is one thing that is the same, however, and this is the wish for peace and happiness in the world."可知,各个文化中庆祝光明的节日有一点是相同的,也就是对于世界和平和福祉的祈愿。可以据此 回答为: The wish for peace and happiness in the world。

#### 【28 题详解】

根据第二段倒数第二句"Every night a new candle is lit so that on the eighth night, all eight candles stand together." 可知,每晚点亮一支新蜡烛是为了保证在第八天晚上,全部八支蜡烛能齐亮。可以据此回答为: To ensure all eight candles stand together on the eighth night.

#### 【29 题详解】

根据第三段第二、三句"The Lantern Festival goes back more than 2,000 years to the Qin Dynasty. It takes place on the 15<sup>th</sup>day of the Chinese New Year, bringing the New Year season to a close."可知,正是元宵节宣告了中国新年 的结束。可以据此回答为: The Lantern Festival。

#### 【30 题详解】

根据文章首句"Most cultures have a festival of light."并结合全文内容可知,该篇文章就是在以犹太人的光明节和 中国的元宵节为例,介绍不同文化中的庆祝光明的节日。可以据此回答为: To introduce festivals of light from two cultures

四、语法填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)

A

【答案】31. to make

32. from 33. has become

#### 【解析】

#### 【分析】

这是一篇记叙文。文章介绍了 Whitacre 的网络虚拟合唱团是如何诞生,并风行世界的。 【31 题详解】

考查动词短语搭配。句意:他获得了一个灵感:让他的粉丝们制作视频,然后他把这些视频组合成一场表演。 ask sb to do sth, 请某人做某事。故填 to。

#### 【32 题详解】

考查介词的用法。句意: 他的第一个虚拟合唱, "Lux Aurumque", 参加的有来自 12 个不同国家的 185 名歌手。 from 后跟地点,表示"来自"。故填 from。

#### 【33 题详解】

考查动词的时态。句意:从那时起,虚拟合唱团成为了一个世界级的现象。由时间状语 since then 可知,这里 应该用现在完成时态。become 是连系动词,没有被动语态; the virtual choir 是单数。故填 has become。

【点睛】注意有些时间状语是现在完成时态的标志性。如本题的第三小题,时间状语 since then 表示过去的经 历或体验仍对现在有影响,故該句用现在完成时态,填 has become。类似标志主句用现在完成时态的时间状语 WWW.9kaoZX.co 还有: so far、up to now、since two years ago、for a long time、in/during the past/last few years 等。

В

#### 【答案】34. oldest

35. but 36. looking

#### 【解析】

这是一篇记叙文。文章主要讲述了作者对自己所居住的旅馆周围的环境进行前后对比,发现其发生了很大的变 化。

#### 【34 题详解】

考查形容词。句意: 我的旅馆在 Mission 区,位于市中心附近,是城市中最老旧的小区之一。该句考查句式: one of + the + 形容词最高级+ 名词复数,译为"其中之一…",设空处为形容词最高级。故填 oldest。

#### 【35 题详解】

考查连词。句意:这个区过去很破旧,但现在是艺术、音乐和美食的中心。根据句意,前后句构成转折关系, 而 but 译为"但是",表示转折。故填 but。

### 【36 题详解】

考查非谓语动词。句意:我四处走走,看了几个小时的街头艺术。look at 与其逻辑主语 I 之间是主动关系 现在分词作伴随状语 。故填 looking。

C

#### 【答案】37. Studying

38. that/which

39. sites 40. surprised

#### 【解析】

NW.9kaoz 这是一篇说明文, 说明指导如何游览伦敦的文章。

#### 【37 题详解】

考查非谓语动词。句意:学习英国历史会使你的访问更加愉快。根据句子结构可以得知: ...will make your visit much more enjoyable."做.....会使你的参观更加令人享受。"这里的主语应该是名词,而所给单词为动词,故改为动名词做主语。故填 Studying。

#### 【38 题详解】

考查定语从句。句意:首都伦敦是一个很好的起点,因为它是一个古老的港口城市,历史可以追溯到罗马时代。 分析句子可知,city为先行词,在定语从句中做主语,关系代词为that或者which。故填that/which。

#### 【39 题详解】

考查名词复数。句意:这里有无数的历史遗迹可供探索,还有许多博物馆收藏着英国各地的古代遗迹。。site 为可数名词,这里 countless 一词告诉我们后面应该使用复数形式。故填 sites。

#### 【40 题详解】

考查形容词。句意:如果你睁大眼睛,你会惊讶地发现你能看到它的过去和现在。主语为 you ,所以表语形容成为 ed 结尾的形容词 surprised。故填 surprised。

#### 五、选词填空(共10小题;每小题1分,共10分)

A

#### 【答案】41. fall in love

- 42. earn a living
- 43. search 44. nearby
- 45. decorate

#### 【解析】

用方框中单词或短语完成句子。

#### 【41 题详解】

考查固定短语。句意:我喜欢上了古典音乐,它能使我放松。从后句的说明来看,"我"对古典音乐是持接受、喜爱的态度的,所给单词和短语中只有 fall in love 搭配 with 可以表示"爱上",符合句意。故填 fall in love。

#### 【42 题详解】

考查固定短语。句意:为了谋生,人们在唐人街开张了商店和饭馆。分析句子可知,To 加空白处共同构成主句的目的状语,从主句描述的动作内容来看,是指一些工作、谋生的手段,earn a living 意为"谋生"。故填 earn a living。

#### 【43 题详解】

考查名词。句意:搜索引擎就是一种帮助你找到所需信息的工具。在这个主系表结构的句子中,根据 tool 的定 义不难理解描述的是搜索引擎,要用 search engine 表示。故填 search。 ka01x.c

#### 【44 题详解】

考查形容词。句意:然后,威尔士周边的国家就加入了大英帝国。分析句子可知,空白处作定语修饰 country, 需要形容词。故填 nearby。

#### 【45 题详解】

考查动词。句意:在欧洲,人们会在丰收节那天用花和水果装饰教堂。分析句子可知,这里缺少谓语动词,decorate sth. with 意为"用……装饰某物",符合句意。故填 decorate。 WWW.gkaoz

В

#### 【答案】46. various

- 47. distance
- 48. original
- 49. updated
- 50. energetic

#### 【解析】

#### 【46 题详解】

考查形容词。句意:音乐可以帮助你度过不同的时期。分析句子可知,所填空处修饰名词 periods 用形容词, 结合句意可知,音乐能帮助我们通过不同的时期。故填 various。

#### 【47 题详解】

考查名词。句意: 互联网可以消除人们之间存在的距离。分析句子可知, 此处为定语从句, 所填空处为先行词, 且 that 在句中作主语,因此用 distant 的名词形式。 故填 distance。

#### 【48 题详解】

考查形容词。句意:我们可以从大型数据库中获得最原始的信息。分析句子及结合句意可知,修饰名词 information 用 origin 的形容词形式。故填 original。

#### 【49 题详解】

考查过去分词。句意:比起这个,我更喜欢你的最新计划。分析句子及结合句意,所填空处修饰名词 plan,过去分词 updated 作定语修饰 plan。故填 updated。

#### 【50 题详解】

考查形容词。句意:精力充沛、积极向上的年轻人往往对自己的工作感兴趣。分析句子,及结合形容词 positive,前后为并列关系,此处修饰名词 people 用 energy 的形容词形式。故填 energetic。

#### 六、书面表达(20分)

51.

#### 【答案】Dear Jim,

I'm glad to know that you will come to Beijing to study and live. Here I recommend you a common APP in our life — WeChat.

WeChat has become part of our life. It is very convenient for people to express their feelings instantly at any time. Besides, it provides a chance for people to release their inner stress. By showing their heartfelt emotions on the WeChat, their friends may also know about their condition and can offer timely comfort. WeChat is also one of the most convenient and safest way to pay. We rarely need to carry a wallet or cash at all. So, never will we worry about getting fake notes or having to count change.

I hope my recommendation can be of some help to you. Wish you good luck.

Your

Li Hu

#### 【解析】

#### 【分析】

本篇书面表达属于应用文, 要求写一封信。

【详解】根据提示可知,本篇为一封信件;假设你是红星中学高一学生李华,你的英国笔友 Jim 要来北京学习和生活,他给你发来邮件,希望你能推荐一个生活中常用的 APP。请给他回邮件,内容包括: 1. 该 APP 的名称; 2. 其主要功能(至少两个)以及给你的学习或生活带来的便利。文章时态是一般现在时为主,人称以三人称为主。在写作的过程中,一定要层次清晰、符合逻辑,要注意过渡词、重点词组、句型的使用,以使行文连贯,给文章增色

【点睛】范文内容完整,语言规范,语篇连贯,词数适当。作者在范文中使用了较多高级表达方式,如宾语从句 I'm glad to know that you will come to Beijing to study and live.非谓语动词 By showing their heartfelt emotions on the WeChat, their friends may also know about their condition and can offer timely comfort.倒装句型 So, never

will we worry about getting fake notes or having to count change.全文中没有中国式英语的句式,显示了很高的驾驭英语的能力。另外,文章思路清晰、层次分明,上下句转换自然,为文章增色添彩。

www.gkaozx.com

www.gkaozx.com

www.gkaozx.com

# 关于我们

北京高考资讯是专注于北京新高考政策、新高考选科规划、志愿填报、名校强基计划、学科竞赛、高中生涯规划的超级升学服务平台。总部坐落于北京,旗下拥有北京高考在线网站(www.gaokzx.com)和微信公众平台等媒体矩阵。

目前,北京高考资讯微信公众号拥有30W+活跃用户,用户群体涵盖北京80%以上的重点中学校长、老师、家长及考生,引起众多重点高校的关注。 北京高考在线官方网站:www.gaokzx.com

> 北京高考资讯 (ID: bj-gaokao) 扫码关注获取更多



WWW.9kaozx.

